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This is in response to your request for some factual 
background for your reply to Judge Lay's November 7, 1990, 
letter. At the Director's request, Bill Burchill is writing a 
detailed analysis on this subject which should be finished later 
today or tomorrow. I will send you Bill's memorandum as soon as 
it is completed. Some of my comments will assuredly duplicate 
his. 

The Executive Committee considered the subject of the 
composition of circuit councils at the August 15-16 meeting in 
Pebble Beach. Because a hearing on "Title III" of the Biden Bill 
was scheduled for a few days prior to the Conference's September 
12 session, the Executive Committee took a number of actions on 
the Conference's behalf. As requested by the Judicial 
Improvements Committee, the Executive Committee, without dissent, 
voted to recommend that Title III include an amendment to 28 
U.S.C. 332 to impose equal representation of district and circuit 
judges as members of circuit judicial councils, in addition to 
the chief judge of the circuit as council chairman. My 
recollection is that the district judge representatives on the 
Executive Committee were very supportive of this proposal, as was 
Chief Judge Sam Ervin, a former member of the Judicial 
Improvements Committee. You did not actively participate in the 
discussion. No actual language for implementation of the 
recommendation was before the Committee. 

As is customary, the minutes of the August 15-16 meeting, 
which reflect the Executive Committee's actions, were attached to 
the Executive Committee's report to the September 1990 Judicial 
Conference. In addition, the item was highlighted, along with 
perhaps a dozen other interim Executive Committee actions, on 
page 2 of the Executive Committee's report itself. The matter 
was not on either calendar for the Conference, as it had been 
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finally decided by the Executive Committee. Of course, any 
Conference member may request reconsideration of any Executive 
Committee decision taken on the Conference's behalf. My guess is 
that in preparing for the Conference, Judge Lay simply overlooked 
this item. 

Bill Burchill has asked that I advise you that he discussed 
this matter at length with Judge Lay subsequent to receipt of his 
copy of the November 7 letter and that Judge Lay is no longer as 
concerned as he was. As you know, Judge Lay's concerns were two­
fold: first, he was upset because the language of the amendment 
allows district judges to participate in the determination of the 
size of the circuit judicial councils; and second, he interpreted 
the provision to require district judges to participate in the 
selection of the circuit judges to serve. As I read his letter, 
he is less concerned with the former than the latter. However, 
the latter concern arises through an error in the language of 
section 323 of the Biden Bill which, we hope, will be corrected 
in the enrolled bill and, if not, by a subsequent technical 
amendment. This is because in the last clause of new 28 U.S.C. 
332(a)(I), the word "member" should have read "number" (see 
attachment). Bob Feidler has been working with the enrolling 
clerk to have this corrected and, hopefully, the enrolled bill 
(which has not yet been received in the Administrative Office, 
although the bill went to the President on the 20th) will resolve 
it. 

K~ v 
Karen K. Siegel 

Attachment 
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